COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, January 08, 2007

HEADED ITEM No. 2 (e)
The following Motion was proposed at the Lucan/Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting (1) on Wednesday 6th December 2006.
“That this Committee calls on the Railway Procurement Agency to build a Luas Spur line to serve Clondalkin and Lucan along the Grand Canal from Inchicore westwards as soon as possible.”

 Following consideration of the report it was recommended by the Committee that the motion be amended to read as follows:
“That this Council calls on the Railway Procurement Agency to build a Luas Spur line to serve Clondalkin and Lucan along the Grand Canal from Inchicore westwards as soon as possible.”

The amended Motion was adopted and is now before the full Council Meeting.

Members will be aware from the “Green routes in South Dublin County” report circulated recently that one of the routes identified is along the Grand Canal. This particular route has the potential to deliver a number of strategic objectives :

·  To improve the amenities in the Area by redeveloping the canalway as a green route and to a high standard, including CCTV, that will prove an attraction for increased amenity usage by both local residents and visitors to the area. The canals current amenity value is severely compromised by the difficulty in accessing the towpaths resulting in personal safety concerns for those who seek to use the canal for walking/cycling.

· In tandem with the above it is recognised that opening up the canal paths for pedestrian and traffic routes could provide an essential element in the development of a mobility plan for the County. Many large employers, not least those in the Grange Castle Business Park, are based on the line of the canal and their staff could utilise the increased pedestrian/cycle accessibility of the canal to reduce pressure on the road system.
· South Dublin County Council has identified power availability as a potential brake on economic development, particularly in the West of the County. Most modern high tech industry is power hungry. To this end a substation was provided at Grange Castle Business Park. However, a third circuit to the ESB installation at Inchicore is required to optimise the value of the station and deliver power at the required levels for this rapidly developing area.
In order to progress the above South Dublin County Council, ESB, Waterways Ireland and Dublin City Council have agreed a joint approach to examining the feasibility of an environmental upgrade along the canal including the development of footpath/cycle paths & CCTV, in tandem with an underground power line from the ESB works at Inchicore to Grange Castle, along the route. A feasibility study on delivering the project on the South bank of the Canal with appropriate/required linkages to the North bank is being drafted by consultants and will be the subject of further discussions with the stakeholders above. No project ending obstacles have been identified to date.
